WELSH SCHOOLS ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION
CYMDEITHAS ATHLETAU YSGOLION CYMRU

Registered charity – 510848


Management Committee Meeting – Virtual (Teams) – January 20th. 2021 (4pm Start)
Minutes/Action Points

Present:  Gerald Davies (GD), Steve Jones (SJ), Gareth Oldham (GO), Chris Moss (CM) Rhiannon Linington-Payne (RLP), Andrew Jenkins (AJ), Zane Maynard (ZM), Kath Elias (KE), Jo Warner (JoW) and Dai Williams (DW). 
1. Apologies for Absence: James Williams.
        GD welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
2. Minutes of Last Meeting (December 9th.):

  These had been circulated ahead of the meeting in the interests of saving time. They were accepted as a true record (Proposed JoW & Seconded GO).  

3. Matters Arising:
3.3.1.  SJ reported that kit requests are largely now delivered. There remains a problem with non-availability of some sizes, additional supplies expected shortly. DW enquired whether the letter to Headteachers was still to be actioned. SJ confirmed that this will happen as soon as possible.
3.4.1   SJ confirmed that the additional invoices had now been paid by both English & Scottish Schools. Anthony White had also confirmed that the invoice had been processed by Irish Schools and passed to their finance team for payment.
3.6.1   SJ reported that the Working Group set up to look at the new WA/WSAA Service Level Agreement had met on Wednesday, December 16th. (GD/SJ / JW/CM). Draft document to be discussed at next Management Meeting.
3.6.3   SJ reported concern that the Accounts for 2019/20 had still not been returned from O’Brien’s (Accountants) so that the Charity Commission Submission can be prepared. Time is now very short in terms of setting up the Trustees Meeting and making the submission (deadline is January 31st). SJ confirmed that Andrew Thomas and the Trustees had been contacted in light of this. 
4.2    Doubts remain over the Welsh Sportshall Final (scheduled for March 7th.). CM reported that the venue is currently being used as a vaccination centre. It was AGREED to recommend to the meeting planned for February 6th. that the event is CANCELLED for 2021. There was also discussion around the WSAA XC (March 6th.), however no decision was taken to recommend an action – final decision deferred to Feb 6th. ZM reported that ESAA had already cancelled their Nationals for this year.

5       GD requested more time to look at the implications from the Notice of Motion tabled at the WSAA AGM. 
4. Events: 

· Welsh Sportshall Final & WSAA National XC discussed earlier.

· WSAA T&F, NASUWT Cup & Plate & SIAB T&F – there followed an extensive and wide-ranging discussion around the events of our Summer Term programme, the main discussion points are captured below:
· JoW – highlighted the uncertainty around the easing of restrictions and the time-frame concerned. Suggested that decision making is delayed until after Feb half-term when (hopefully) the picture will be clearer.

· KE raised doubts over the willingness of schools to release either children or teachers during the remainder of the academic year with the amount of disruption to learning that has already taken place. This could prevent School Districts carrying out their traditional programmes ahead of championships.

· DW asked if there was already a booking in place for a British League match at CISS for July 3rd. RLP assured the meeting that this is a protected date for WSAA and that it is also unlikely that Cardiff will be able to host a match this season.

· GD suggested that should the SIAB event be cancelled that the priority should then be around the Cup & Plate so that opportunities to compete would be given to a larger number. He also suggested that the Feb 6th. meeting is presented with some contingencies against possible scenarios. 
· SJ suggested some possible options around the WSAA T&F to include limiting the competition to the Middle age grouping (assuming SIAB will go ahead). Switching the venue to Brecon (to avoid overnight stays for athletes/TMs). This would allow for a suitable timetable to be developed so that numbers on site can be limited/managed. KE also suggested possible changes to scheduling including the removal of relay events.
· RLP stressed the importance of getting the sport up and running again in a way which is both safe and sustainable.

· CM reminded the meeting of the reputational risk associated with a restart of the competition programme which lacks caution.
5. AOB:
· AJ briefed the meeting with regard to the Teachers’ Conference which will be part of the virtual conference season organised by Welsh Athletics, this is due to take place on Friday, April 9th. Although the final content is to be decided, it will include items on delivery of run, jump, throw as well as the opportunity for teachers to share best practice around athletics delivery. Those present at the meeting were asked to bring forward suggestions around potential contributors to the day. JoW stated that she has a point of contact at Cardiff Met (PGCE PE Tutor) – SJ to action making contact.

· CM gave some feedback on other conference dates and content. ZM suggested that the Comms Team would need to be asked so that information goes out across platforms.

· DW asked for feedback around Club/School District Grants (Grass Roots) – CM reported that applications for the fund will open within the next couple of weeks. Although priority will go to assisting recovery following the COVID crisis as well as the modernisation agenda, Districts are encouraged to submit bids as usual.
                 There was no other business and the meeting closed at 5:13pm.
Next Meeting to be held on Wednesday, March 24th. (Virtual (Teams) at 4pm). PLEASE NOTE THIS DIFFERS FROM THE DATE LISTED ON OUR 2021 CALENDAR.
The date of the WSAA Executive was confirmed as Saturday, February 6th, again on Teams/Zoom (10:30am).
Trustees Meeting tbc.
Steve Jones

Support Officer   
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